January 27, 2020
Finance and Warrant Committee Minutes

John Heffernan, Kevin Preston, Susan Fay, Michal Leahy, Michelle Persson Reilly, and Marty Lindemann present.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Preston opened the meeting at 6:30 with discussion of reserve fund transfers. Paul Munchbach, Town Clerk, took the floor to explain the 3 reserve fund transfers.

Mr. Munchbach explained the first reserve fund transfer is to cover the unbudgeted police coverage of the unexpected town meeting.

Mr. Lindemann motioned to transfer $600 from the reserve fund to the police salary budget.  Mr. Leahy seconded.  It was approved 6-0.

Mr. Munchbach explained that the second reserve fund transfer is also to cover unexpected cost from the new town meeting.  This is a request for $1100 for the stenographer for this meeting and the next town meeting.  

Mr. Lindemann motioned to transfer $1100 for personnel services.  Ms. Persson-Reilly seconded.  It was approved 6-0.

Mr. Munchbach explained that the third reserve fund transfer is related to early voting for the upcoming presidential primary.  This is a request for $3570 which is reimbursable by the state.  Mr. Preston asked what percentage is reimbursable.  Mr. Munchbach replied typically 80%.  Mr. Lindemann asked if this is a new cost we are being mandated to pay.  Mr. Munchbach explained that the state legislature reinterpreted rules to mandate early voting on the presidential primary, in addition to the other mandatory elections we already budgeted for.  

Mr. Lindemann motioned to transfer $3570 for early voting.  Ms. Persson Reilly seconded.  It was approved 6-0.

The committee moved to discussion of the new legal wording of Article 1.

The committed received confirmation from town counsel Lauren Goldberg on the final wording of the Article.  She explained the reasoning for some of the language changes, mostly pertaining to the upcoming election.

Mr. Lindemann asked if the upcoming vote would be a simple majority.  Mr. Goldberg answered yes.

Mr. Heffernan motioned to recommend that the town vote to appropriate the sum of $14,500,000 to design, construct, and equip the property known as Manor Fields, 450 Sprague Street, identified in Assessor’s Records as Parcel 157-8 and 170-096, to include playing fields and courts, dog parks, concession and restroom facilities, walking trails, parking and related facilities, as well as demolition and site preparation, and any and all incidental and related expenses; and, as funding therefor, to authorize the Treasurer, with the approval of the Board of Selectmen, to borrow such sum of money pursuant to G.L. c.44, §§7 or 8 or any other enabling authority and issue bonds and notes therefor; provided further that any premium received by the Town upon the sale of any bonds or notes approved by this vote, less any premium applied to the payment of the costs of issuance of such bonds or notes, may be applied to the payment of costs approved by this vote in accordance with G.L. c.44, §20, thereby reducing by a like amount the amount authorized to be borrowed to pay such costs; and to authorize any and all incidental and related costs; authorize the Board of Selectmen and the Park and Recreation Commission to apply for, accept, and expend any grants or loans in connection herewith; and to authorize the Board of Selectmen to enter into all agreements, execute any and all documents, and take all action necessary to carry out this project; provided, however, that the vote taken hereunder shall be expressly contingent upon approval by the voters at an election to exclude from the limitations imposed by Proposition 2 ½, so called, the amounts required to pay the principal and interest on the borrowing authorized hereunder. 

Ms. Fay seconded. 

Mr. Lindemann spoke to go on record as opposing Article 1.  He is in favor of supporting recreation and supporting our fields.  He voted in favor of re-doing baseball fields and was outspokenly in favor of Gonzalez field.  He is opposed to this Article because he feels there are too many features and assets jammed into a small property.  He also feels that there is a nearly $2 million dollar unnecessary expense by choosing a bridge access.  Mr. Lindemann did not feel that the Parks & Recreation committee had sufficiently analyzed or studied the traffic patterns and access issues.  Furthermore, he feels it is baffling that project is not using the adjacent ECEC land.  Mr. Lindemann stated that we are not approaching this project with the same care of design that we expect and require from private developers.  That there was not development discussion on using that land simply because it is technically “school” land and other land is “Parks & Rec” land is a deeply frustrating example of unnecessary siloing in our government.  He expressed support for the philosophy of one town, one property.  

The motion was approved 4-2.  Mr. Heffernan, Mr. Leahy, Ms. Fay, and Ms. Persson Reilly voted in favor.  Mr. Preston and Mr. Lindemann voted against.

The committee discussed how they would represent their viewpoints at Town Meeting.

Mr. Leahy asked if Mr. Goodwin would be speaking on the topic of the bond term issue that came up at the last meeting.  Mr. Goodwin explained that he has learned that bond terms for pure fields may be 15 years, but with the depth of development of this project it could definitely be bonded out to 20 years.  

Mr. Goodwin gave the committee a synopsis of the information he planned to present at the upcoming Town Meeting.

Mr. Preston asked about the ongoing sustenance required for the Robin Reyes fund.  Ms. Terkelsen replied that a re-evaluation of our usage of Robin Reyes is needed before a number can be estimated.  She explained that they are in the midst of evaluating their 5-year plan.

Mr. Heffernan motioned to adjourn, Mr. Lindemann seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:03.



